
 
Date: November 16, 2012 
 
To: ASTM Sequence III Testing Laboratories  
 
From:   Jason Bowden / OH Technologies, Inc.  
 
Re: Seq. III CPD Technical Memo 23 
 Batch Code 16 Expander Rings, Seq. IIIG 

 
Cc: Mr. Bruce Matthews / General Motors Powertrain 

Mr. Rich Grundza/ Test Monitoring Center 
 

 
 

This Technical Memo is intended to notify users of the Sequence III test methods that we have 
just confirmed that samples of the Batch Code 16 Expanders for the Seq. IIIG are out of 
specification, with regards tension. 
 
Please do not use this material for any testing purposes. Please quantify and return all 
Batch Code 16, Seq. IIIG, Expanders to OH Technologies, Inc. at your earliest 
convenience.  Thank you. 
 
OH Technologies, Inc. is currently in the process of having the vendor conduct and inspection 
on Batch Code 17 material.  We will have further information with regards to delivery based 
on the results of the Batch Code 17 inspection on Monday, November 19, 2012. 
 
In the meantime, OHT will be quantifying what inventory remains of the Batch Code 15 
expanders and will work with the laboratories individually based on your needs. 

 
If there are any questions or comments regarding the aforementioned item please do not hesitate 
to call. 
 
 
 
Jason H. Bowden 
OH Technologies, Inc. 


